MEMORANDUM



TO Members of the Joint Budget Committee FROM Emily Hansen, JBC Staff (303-866-4961)

DATE April 16, 2024

SUBJECT RFI related to HCPF Behavioral Health Payments

During the staff figure setting for the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing Behavioral Health, the Committee requested that staff draft an RFI related to the implementation of the mid-year capitated payment adjustment. Staff recommends the following language.

Department of Health Care Policy and Financing, Behavioral Health Community Programs – The Department is requested to submit a report by January 2, 2025 regarding the implementation of the FY 2023-24 mid-year capitated payment increase in response to the end of the public health emergency. The report should include how the increase was spent by managed care entities and how funds were utilized to support providers and clinical services in a manner that is compliant with federal regulations.